
From: Turkington, Alan [Alan.Turkington@doeni.gov.uk]
Sent: 12 February 2014 12:31
To: Petra Scarborough
Cc: Clarke, Tina; Magee, Lorna; Alexander, Laura; Tosh, Steven
Subject: HB26/04/001 B  Former Willowfield Parish Hall
Attachments: 04 Front elevation.JPG

Petra

Apologies for not being in a position to respond before the council’s Town Planning 
Committee meeting on 6th February 2014.  I have attached an image of the building in 
question that we are proposing for listing, which is within the grounds of the Harding 
Memorial School .  We are unclear at this juncture who the owner is, and we would 
welcome any information that you may have.

This former Parish Hall was identified as part of the Second Survey of this part of 
Belfast and surveyed on the Department’s behalf by a firm of architects.  NIEA then 
evaluated it as a proposed new listing and consulted with your council and the Historic 
Buildings Council.  A final decision will be taken when these consultation replies are 
received.  

A presentation on the Second Survey was given to your council when the Second 
Survey was started in this area of Belfast more than two years ago.  We are now 
commencing the Second Survey of other sections of Belfast and would like to make a 
further presentation to the Council to explain the process and that there will be more 
statutory consultations being forwarded for their attention.

I will give you a call to discuss.

Regards

Alan

Alan Turkington
Senior Conservation Architect
Northern Ireland Environment Agency
Waterman House
5-33 Hill Street
Town Parks
Belfast
BT1 2LA
 
e-mail alan.turkington@doeni.gov.uk
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